Upper Salinas – Las Tablas Resource Conservation District
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
June 24, 2021
Templeton Community Park

I. Call to Order.  Chair Susan Cochrane called the meeting to order at 4:06 pm and determined a quorum was present.  Attending were directors Susan Cochrane, Margy Lindquist, Melissa Egger, George Kendall and Mike Broadhurst; Associate Director Chuck Pritchard; executive director Devin Best.  
II. Additions/Changes to the Agenda.  Added NRCS report as item VI b.
III. Public Comment.  None.
IV. RCD  Reports.
a. Board Updates.  George Kendall and Mike Broadhurst commented on the status of Santa Rosa Creek streamflow project communication and 65% design discussions.  The project coordination with multiple parties involved and project design roll-outs have been problematic.  Mike Broadhurst discussed local fire insurance availability problems for some rural land owners.
b. Executive Director’s Report.  Devin Best reviewed the ED report distributed prior to the meeting.  Highlights include:  SLO county cannot work on the Gerhardt project repair this year and has indicated it will work on the project next year.  There have been several conversations about possible funding sources, potential property damage liability and insurance and permitting issues.  Forest Health:  Work continues on the PWP (10 year programmatic permit) application process.  Santa Rosa Creek Streamflow:  65% project designs are being reviewed with land owners.  RCD is winding down involvement.  Caltrans 2:  Working on design and planning criteria.  Mitigation Projects:  Several  small mitigation projects related to PGE and Hanson Quarry are being worked on .  
c. Vehicle Purchase Discussion.  Devin Best presented the case for the RCD to purchase a pickup truck.  There was general board discussion about what is needed with 4 WD, ¾ ton and crew cab being recommended.  Devin will present a proposal in August.
d. Weed Subcommittee.  Amy Smart is working with Chuck Pritchard, Mike Bonnheim, and Tom Mora plus SLO County Public Works Dept. and the Ag Commissioner to find a way forward to address noxious weeds.  Two pilot project areas will be recommended for spraying.
V. Consent.
a. Susan Cochrane asked for comments on the May meeting minutes.  D. Best mentioned that Amy Smart, not Andy Johnson, is working on CIRT.
b. Susan Cochrane asked for comments on the May Treasurer’s Report.  None.  Mike Broadhurst moved approval of the consent agenda.  Margy Lindquist seconded.  Approved unanimously.
VI. Other Agency Reports.
a. WRAC.  George Kendall gave a summary of three presentations made at the June 2 WRAC meeting:  Adelaida Hydrologic Study by the USGS; Stormwater Capture Opportunities for Groundwater Recharge by Civic Spark Madeleine Travis; and Shandon-San Juan Water District appropriation proposal by Steve Sinton.
b. NRCS.  Chuck Pritchard discussed wildfire issues and recommended visiting the website USDA-NRCS@public.govdelivery.com.
VII. Board Action Item  FY 2021=2022 Budget Approval.  Devin Best reviewed the FY 2021-2022 budget.  There were no changes from the budget proposal/discussion at the May meeting.  A vehicle is not listed in the proposal.  Mike Broadhurst moved approval as presented.  Melissa Egger seconded.  The budget was approved unanimously.  
VIII. Agenda Setting.  No meeting will be held in July.  Topics for August include pickup discussion, strategic plan discussion.
IX. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:34 pm.
